
Term 2 Week 10—19th June 2024 

143 Bailey St Grovedale  3216       Tel: 5243 3902          Email:  grovedale.ps@education.vic.gov.au         

 ‘A Path to Success’ 

Dear Families,  

Thank you for a great Term 2 and I hope you are all looking forward to 
school holidays. It has been a busy term with lots of exciting events for 
our students, including: 

• Swimming program 

• Cross Country 

• Athletics Carnival (this week and next week) 

• Prep Health Assessments 

• Mother’s Day Stall 

• Education Week Open Classrooms 

• School Dentist 

• P-2 Gymnastics Program 
Launch of school-wide reward program. 

 

Security Camera Upgrade 

Recently we have also had an upgrade of our existing security and 
surveillance camera system. These will be of great benefit for helping 
keep our school building safe from vandalism, especially during the 
school holidays. This has been completed in accordance with the De-
partment of Education’s CCTV in Schools Policy https://
www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/cctv-in-schools/policy .  

Junior School Council Fundraiser 

Our Junior School Council has decided they would like to raise some 
funds to get professional signage made for our Gaga Pit. They are hop-
ing to have signage that clearly states the rules of the game to help 
students who play Gaga Ball to play positively.  

To raise these funds, they have organised a Casual Dress Day for our 
Year Prep-2 students this coming Friday 21 June, and another one for 
our Year 3-6 students next Friday 28 June.  

Students are invited to wear sensible, appropriate casual clothes and 
to donate a gold coin for the cause. Students are reminded to still 
wear close toed shoes as per the OH&S policy. 

End of Term 2 

Next Friday 28 June is the last day of Term 2. Students will be dis-
missed at 2.30pm. We will not be having an assembly on this day as 
our Year P-2 and students will be involved in their Athletics Carnival. 

 

 

http://sentral.grovedaleps.vic.edu.au/portal2/#!/login  

'Our commitment to Child Safety' 
Grovedale Primary School is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people.  This will be the primary focus of our care and decision-
making.    Grovedale Primary School has zero tolerance for child abuse. 
 
Grovedale Primary School is committed to providing a child safe environment where children and young people are safe and feel safe, and their voices are 
heard about decisions that affect their lives.  Particular attention will be paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal children and children from culturally and/or 
linguistically diverse backgrounds, as well as the safety of children with a disability. Every person involved in Grovedale Primary School has a responsibility to 
understand the important and specific role he/she plays individually and collectively to ensure that the wellbeing and safety of all children and young people 
is at the forefront of all they do and every decision they make. 

Continued on Page 2  

COMING EVENTS—also on Sentral Calendar 

LUNCH ORDERS—EACH TUES & FRI  

Order by 8am Tues and 8am for Friday 

JUNE 2024 

Fri 14th Assembly P—2    Start Time 3pm 

Mon 17th Parent Group Meeting 2.30pm at school 

Mon 17th School Council Meeting 

Wed 19th Newsletter published 

Thurs 20th World Refugee Day 

Fri 21st  Gr 3-6 Athletics at Corio Athletic Track 

Years P—2 Casual Clothes Day 

Fri 21st Assembly—Cancelled due to Athletics  

Mon 24th You Yangs—Year 5’s 

Tues 25th You Yangs—Year 6’s 

Fri 28th Prep—Year 2 Athletics at Grovedale PS  11.40 –1.30pm 

Years 3—6 Casual Clothes Day 

Fri 28th Last Day of Term—2.30pm finish 

JULY 2024 

Mon 15th School Term 3 starts 

Fri 19th P—2 Assembly 

Wed 24th Newsletter Published 

Fri 26th 3—6 Assembly 

AUGUST  2024 

Fri 2nd P—2 Assembly 

Fri 2nd Foundation Level—celebrating 100 days at school 

Mon 5th Curriculum Day—no students at school 

Fri 9th 3—6 Assembly 

12th—16th Science Week 

Fri 16th P—2 Assembly 

19th—23rd Book Week 

Wed 21st Newsletter Published 

Fri 23rd 3—6 Assembly 

Fri 30th “Wear it Purple Day” 

Fri 30th P—2 Assembly 

SEPTEMBER  2024 

Sunday 1st FATHER’S DAY 

Fri 6th 3-6 Assembly 

Fri 13th P—2 Assembly 

Fri 20th Last day of Term 3—2.30pm Finish 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/cctv-in-schools/policy
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/cctv-in-schools/policy
http://sentral.grovedaleps.vic.edu.au/portal2/#!/login


Near Miss at the NIDO Driveway 

It has been reported that a NIDO parent had a near miss with a child 

that ran straight across the driveway without stopping and looking 

first.   

The driver was very cautious exiting the driveway however they rang 

our school to explain that children were not looking.  Just running 

straight down the footpath to the School Crossing Supervisor.  If you 

drop your child off up past the NIDO driveway please explain to your 

child to stop and look for cars entering and exiting.   

We appreciate you having this conversation to keep all our children safe. 

 

2025 Prep Enrolments 

If you have a child who you plan on attending Prep at Grovedale PS next year in 2025 please ensure that you have com-
pleted and returned their enrolment paperwork. Please also speak with any of your friends who may be planning on send-
ing their child to GPS in 2025. The enrolment process and 2025 planning are well underway already and the more notice 
we have the better in order for our logistical organisation.  

Victorian High Abilities Program (VHAP) 

Some of our Year 5&6 students have been selected to participate in a series of online lessons under the Victorian High 
Abilities Program. 

Mav E-M and Lani R will be completing the Maths program, while  Kayleigh W, Adelaide W and Ariana V will complete the 
Literacy program. Well done students and keep up the great work. 

Holiday Learning 

Teachers always see a noticeable ‘dip’ in student achievement and academics following a school holiday period, especially 
the summer holidays. The are many ways in which you can continue to engage your child learning over the break. Please 
consider: 

• Having them write recounts about any day out adventures that your family goes on 

• Playing card games such as Uno 

• Continuing to read out loud to an adult for 20 minutes each night 

Playing number games linked to timetables using a deck of cards. 

 

Please enjoy your final week of Term 3 and we look forward to the students coming back nice 
and refreshed after the holidays.  School finishes at 2.30pm on Friday 28th June. 

 

Thanks 

Mr Byworth 



A reminder that the Department of Education has in place a mobile phone ban that re-

quires students who bring mobiles phones to school to have them switched off and se-

curely put away during school hours. 

The department is requiring all schools to ensure this ban is in place and enforced from the start of the 2024 school year. 

The ban applies equally to all government schools right across the state. 

This helps ensure that school is a learning environment free from unnecessary distractions and disruptions. 

By ensuring mobile phones are kept away at recess and lunch times, students can interact with each other face-to-face, 

without the distractions and social pressures that mobile phones can cause. 

I ask for the support of all our families, staff and students in continuing to support the implementation of this policy in our 

school. 

Exceptions: For a small number of students with particular health needs, an exception to the policy may be granted. 

Please contact me if you would like to discuss this. 

Emergencies: In the event of an emergency or if you need to immediately contact your child, I ask that families contact 

the school office who will pass on a message as required. 

School mobile phone policy: A copy of our school’s local mobile phone policy, which implements the government’s mo-

bile policy in line with our local context, is available here.   (if you cannot get the link, it is on the school’s website) 

Parent support: The Mobile phones in schools webpage provides links to resources for families to help them balance 

their children’s time using mobile phones. 

If you have further questions, please contact the administration office. 

Regards, Tina Barnett 

MOBILE PHONES AT 

SCHOOL 

  

DID YOU KNOW TO KEEP YOUR IGA DOCKETS FOR OUR SCHOOL  
FUNDRAISER????                      IGA GROVEDALE EAST—Dockets 

                                                    Marshalltown Road. 
 
Remember if you shop at IGA in Marshalltown Road, to bring your IGA dockets  in regularly—there is a box in the office to place them 
into.        We must have all dockets for the month in by the 15th of the following month.   
Example: Please send all of your May dockets in by the 14th of June. We have to have them to IGA on the 15th of each month.   Keep 
collecting!    A huge Thank You to IGA for your ongoing support and sponsorship of the school. Thank You IGA!! 

Parking Safety Reminder 

While there has been improvement in the speeds we are seeing from local 

traffic due to the Bailey St/Marshalltown Road intersection, we are still 

seeing considerable illegal and unsafe parking practices.  

Please park only in legal parking bays, to allow the School Crossing Guard 

to have full visibility of the road in both directions. 

Also, please do not park in NIDO’s carpark if you are not collecting a child 

form the centre, this is not public parking and causes issues for families 

who are trying to pick up toddlers.  

Please arrive earlier for collection if you need to be close to the gates, or 

park further away and walk up to the meeting point you have set up with 

your child.  

As always, our aim is not inconvenience families, but to keep children 

safe, and your assistance in this is both necessary and deeply appreciated. 

SCHOOL BEANIES— 

School beanies can be purchased.   

Forms have been sent via Sentral 

(check the Resource tab in the 

App) 

and there are hard copies in the 

office.  $20—can be paid via EFT, 

Cash or BPay. 

http://grovedaleps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Mobile-Phone-Policy-2022.pdf
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwieme--xf_cAhXGUd4KHXfhC4UQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.iga.com.au%2F&psig=AOvVaw1hO8FKBQosglKJ1nPBb_FC&ust=1534988921110105


On Tuesday 11th June, Professor Bunsen came to school for an interactive science incursion. He 
showed us a variety of different experiments with solids, liquids and gases, as well as reversible 
and irreversible changes. It was an amazing incursion and the 3/4 students were really involved in 
the experiments. 

 

The Professor Bunsen Science Incursion was so cool and he showed the 3/4 students all about 
matter and the states of matter. My favourite experiment was when he shot a toy panda out of a 
glass milk bottle, he also exploded balloons. The balloons went bang! The balloons went pop! 
The balloons went bam! 
Arlo 

Bam! We were watching Professor Bunsen. He blew a red panda across the room, and we all 
laughed as that red panda did nothing wrong to deserve all that exploding. My favourite experi-
ment the he did was when he put the most tiniest orby in normal water and the orby turned out 
BIG!!!  
Kade  



Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 
The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and Grovedale Primary School is excited to be participating. 
The PRC application offers a range of exciting features including: 

• access to a library catalogue (including book images and blurbs) 

• a modern user-friendly interface 

• rewarding students with badges as challenge milestones are achieved 

• the option for students to mark books as a favourite, give them a star rating or complete a book review 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of reading for 
literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a set number of books by 
6 September 2024. 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and teachers. Chil-
dren from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian Premier and 
former Premiers. 

To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklist and for more information about the Victorian Premiers’ 
Reading Challenge, visit: https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge   

Each student will receive their individual code to log into the VPRC this week. 

Symptoms of influenza (flu) can hit very quickly and may last several weeks. Vaccination is the best way to protect yourself 
and others from getting the flu. 
Keeping our school community well 
Parents, carers and students are encouraged to practice prevention measures, including: 
· washing and sanitising hands regularly 
· avoiding touching eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands 
· covering nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing · staying home if unwell and consulting a general practitioner (GP) 
or Nurse-on-call as required 
· staying up to date with flu and COVID-19 vaccinations. 
Flu vaccinations 
Flu vaccinations can be booked through GPs and pharmacies, many of which can also provide COVID-19 vaccinations. Flu 
vaccination is recommended for everyone aged 6 months and over. 
Some people are more at risk of complications from flu and are eligible for free vaccination as part of the National Immun-
isation Program. 
COVID-19 booster 
The 2024 COVID-19 booster dose is available for everyone aged 18 and above. 
Getting your booster dose remains the best way to prevent severe illness or hospitalisation, especially in people aged over 
65 and those at higher risk of severe illness. 
Children aged between 5 and 17 years who are at risk of severe illness can also receive a 2024 booster dose. 
You can get your next dose at your local pharmacy or GP. To find one near you, refer to the vaccine clinic finder.  
Find out more 
For more information about preventing flu, and immunisation, refer to: ·  
· Better Health Channel influenza flu immunisation fact sheet · Getting vaccinated against influenza.  
 

https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/flu-influenza-immunisation
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/collections/getting-vaccinated-against-influenza-resource-collection?language=und#-information-for-consumers


CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS  FUND (CSEF) 

APPLICATIONS CLOSE 28TH JUNE 2024 

School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper under-
standing of how the world works while sports teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All are a part of a healthy 
curriculum.    CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, 
camps and sporting activities. 
**If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A 
special consideration category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school to 
use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

• $150 for primary school students 

HOW TO APPLY for NEW STUDENTS (even if you are an existing family)  or CHANGED 
FAMILY CIRCUMSTANCES 

New applicants should contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from the website be-
low. If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year 
unless there has been a change in your family circumstances.  
If you are eligible, you only need to complete an application form if any of the following changes have occurred: 
 

• new student enrolments: your child has started or changed to Grovedale PS this year.   

• changed family circumstances: such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, or new 
siblings commencing this year (eg: This includes an existing family who has a NEW student starting at Grovedale Prima-
ry School) 
 
Check with the school office if you are unsure if you have completed a CSEF form or if we have applied on your behalf 
due to the fact that you received the funding in 2023.   
More information can be found at this link:  
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/guidance/submitting-application 

Building a national picture of child health—Foundation (PREP) only 

From May 2024, our school, along with thousands of others across the country, will participate 
in the Australian Early Development Census (AEDC).  

The AEDC is a teacher-completed census (similar to a questionnaire) which provides a comprehensive picture of how 
children have developed by the time they start their first year of full-time school. 

 
The AEDC is an Australian Government Initiative and is completed nationally every three years.  

 
Children don’t miss any class time while the AEDC is completed, and parents/carers don’t need to supply schools 
with any new information.  

In the previous 2021 AEDC, our school profile indicated that: >Optional information: summarise your school’s profile 
from the 2021 AEDC< 

We used the results to support … >Optional information: ways the census results helped your school or improved com-
munity services<  

 

The data collected through the AEDC is used by schools, communities and governments to better understand children 
and families’ needs, and identify the services, resources and support they need. 

 
AEDC data is reported at a school, community, state/territory and national level. AEDC results for individual children 
are not reported and the AEDC is not used as an individual diagnostic tool. 

 
Some teachers have found that completing the AEDC made them more aware of the needs of individual children and 
their class, and that the data was useful for planning for transitions to Year 1 and developing programs. 

 
Participation in the AEDC is voluntary, however the AEDC relies on all schools with children in their first year of full-

time school participating in the collection. Parents/carers don’t need to take any action unless they choose 
not to include their children in the census. 

To find out more about the AEDC and how it is being used to help children and families visit: www.aedc.gov.au. 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/guidance/submitting-application
http://www.aedc.gov.au


STUDENT AWARDS: 

Lilly-Jazz M-R FR For showing kindness by always respecting equipment, class resources and other people’s things.  
   What an incredible start at Grovedale Primary School! 

Kobe O FR For being kind to our gardens and always caring for the environment and its animals. 

Sahai S FP For being kind by making sure his friends are okay.  

Joel F  FP For showing kindness to peers by giving words of encouragement. Well done!  

Shia P  FS For working hard toward your writing and taking the time to read over what you have written. 

Eadie G FS For always being kind and caring towards your peers and for respecting other people’s belongings. 

Lia K  12A For always being willing to help those who are in need and always offering a helping hand.  

Eddie-Ray F 12A For always greeting others with a smile and a positive attitude.  

Hayden C 12C For looking out for and helping others  

Nayla S 12C For showing kindness to our gardens  

Max M 12T For showing kindness by helping and supporting his peers when they find tasks challenging.  

River D 12T For working well in small groups and being kind to others.  

Tennyson J-W 12W For always being polite, positive and kind to others during all classroom activities! Well done! 

Zoe G  12W For always showing kindness and being respectful in the classroom. 

Jett R  34B For helping others if they are stuck and giving them kind advice to help them keep going. Well done 
   Jett!  

Tessie O 34B For being a kind and helpful friend in class. Well done Tessie!  

Anabelle B 34D For showing kindness to a peer in class and supporting them with their learning. 

Tayer K 34D For showing kindness to a peer in class and supporting them with their learning. 

Nicholas L 34F For waiting respectfully for his turn. 

Katie S  34F For using manners and kind words in the classroom.  

Teghbir S 34R For using manners in the classroom. 

Isla D  34R For being a kind positive and hard working member of our class.  

Sienna K 56B For treating others respectfully in class and setting a good example for all.  

Ruby A 56B For showing kindness by acknowledging the effort and achievement of others.  

Patrick O 56M For showing the value of kindness by being respectful of equipment and looking after the school  
   Gardens. 
Mateo G 56M For treating others with kindess and contributing positively in class. 

Mikayla D 56N For treating others with kindness and respect.  

Noah M 56N For your kind and inclusive nature towards your classmates.  

Darcy B 56W For the kind and thoughtful way you include others in activities.  

Mitchell T 56W For showing kindness by noticing others doing the right thing at sport.  
 
PRINCIPAL AWARDS: 

Toby B  56 For your positive attitude and the way you always show kindess and understanding to those around 
   you.  

Kaydence D 34 For coming to school with a smile on your face each day and treating other people with kindness and 
   respect.  

Linc W  12 For respecting the property of others. 

Jordan J Prep For showing kindness by always respecting our gardens, equipment, class resources and other  
   people’s belongings. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi1ndHVo7fgAhUDXn0KHTaFDoMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpioneerschool.us%2Fpioneer-paw-prints-newsletter-november-2017%2Fcartoon-star-great-job%2F&psig=AOvVaw0YY




Bits and Pieces 

LOST PROPERTY—ALL ITEMS 

AT THE FRONT OFFICE 

Please don’t forget to name your child’s 

school garments so we can return them when 

they leave them lying around the school.     

PLEASE ENSURE ALL SCHOOL UNIFORM IS 

NAMED, SO THEY CAN BE RETURNED TO THE 

OWNER. 

Zen Hen Hula Winter School Holidays Ticketing: 

Zen Hen Hula | ARTCLUB | Winter School Holiday 

Sessions Tickets, Tue 02/07/2024 at 10:00 am | 

Eventbrite  

Are you looking for some holiday running fun? 

The friendly 4km fun run has always been popular with school-aged chil-
dren, and parents jogging/walking with their families. 

events@rapidascent.com.au  

03 5261 5511 

Escape to the trails this winter - The Trail Running Series 
(rapidascent.com.au)  

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/zen-hen-hula-artclub-winter-school-holiday-sessions-tickets-919775422047?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/zen-hen-hula-artclub-winter-school-holiday-sessions-tickets-919775422047?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/zen-hen-hula-artclub-winter-school-holiday-sessions-tickets-919775422047?aff=oddtdtcreator
mailto:events@rapidascent.com.au
https://trailrunningseries.rapidascent.com.au/
https://trailrunningseries.rapidascent.com.au/











